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On 26 May 2012 Bridgebuilders held a one-day Seminar in Auckland to develop a dynamic programme.  The objective was to take forward the Bridgebuilders International triennial theme for 2011-2014 in a way that would be appropriate for all of our members wherever they lived.   We therefore took the triennial theme – Sharing Communication to Build Healthy Families and Healthy Communities - as a starting point.

Under this theme we focused our discussion for the day on Christian Women Nurturing the Well-Being and Safety of Families.  The aim was to put into place a model locally which could also be used in other countries in setting up projects under the Bridgebuilders Action Plan agreed in Apia last August.

We were delighted that representatives from associated women’s groups were able to join with Presbyterian women for the Seminar.  They included Methodist, Catholic and Baha’i women.  We were honoured to have as our keynote speaker the very Reverend Pamela Tankersley, a former Moderator of PCANZ and currently PCANZ Global Missions Co-ordinator.  Pamela is also the United Nations representative for Presbyterian Women New Zealand.  All of her work intersects with that of Bridgebuilders.  In her keynote address she stressed the importance of peace and justice …..

Because Bridgebuilders has always appealed to younger women an important presentation and workshop session considered strategies to encourage young women.  Bridgebuilders in Auckland is privileged to have two keen young women as members of its Board.  What attracts young women, their expectations and aspirations featured in our discussions.

This Newsletter brings conclusions from the Seminar as well as suggestions for projects to take up the Bridgebuilders International theme and Action Plan for 2011-2014.

May you and your families be blessed as you encourage your churches and communities to go out to “make disciples” of all people.

Jane Prichard

FROM THE EDITOR

“Building Healthy Families and Healthy Communities”
Bridgebuilders International Seminar in Auckland, New Zealand on 26 May 2012

On a foggy morning some 30 or so women from a variety of churches across Auckland gathered at St John’s Presbyterian Church, Mt Roskill.  The fog meant the airport was closed till after midday. As our keynote speaker the Very Rev Pamela Tankersley was flying up from Palmerston North, there needed to be a change in the programme.

In the morning Jane Prichard gave an overview of Bridgebuilders International, and we looked at ways in which we can engage with young people to help them in their daily living, and to share with them the vision of Bridgebuilders. Genieva Fakalaga, a young lady in her mid teens shared with us her interest in the work of Bridgebuilders, which was started when she attended the Consultation in Vanuatu and planted a peace tree there. It is at a young age that children develop their interests. The two women present from the Baha’i church shared how they trained their teenage children as mentors, leaders, of younger children. This gave the young people responsibility, respected their growing up, and helped them to sort out their beliefs and standards in life. Kids Friendly, a programme run by the Presbyterian Church in New Zealand also follows this belief. They work to have children engaged in their programmes by the time they are 12, and have a programme that trains post 10 year olds as leaders.

It was a great relief to have Pamela Tankersley present for an address in the afternoon. Pamela spoke as a mother, grandmother, church leader, and as a representative at the United Nations Commission on the Status of Women. Among what she shared was the importance of positive parenting, healthy families, the need for women to have more voice in churches, that violence against women is not O.K. and the importance of a healthy diet and exercise.

Other snippets:- Mission:- “God is already working there. We are going to join in.”

Education is very important for women. It needs to be done by the local people. People from places where women have ready access to education need to empower them; stand beside them.

The story in Numbers 36 of Zelophehad’s 5 daughters inheriting his land when he died caused much interest.  Culture can be changed by Christian faith. Spiritual traditions are more important than cultural traditions. Jesus was what he was because of what his mother was. (Luke 1: 46 - 55)

Pamela left us with the challenge. How can you empower young women to do what they feel they are being called to do in their way in the building of healthy families and healthy communities?  She told us that we need to be there as mentors, but we need to let them do their own thing in their own way.

We were sorry that Pamela’s time with us was short, but she gave us good food for thought.

Janice Purdie

FROM THE SEMINAR

TAKING UP THE BRIDGEBUILDERS ACTION PLAN 2011-2014

SUGGESTIONS FOR ACTIVITIES AND PROJECTS:

NURTURING HEALTHY FAMILIES AND HEALTHY COMMUNITIES

· Hold “Positive Parenting” Seminars for training in parenting skills - with babysitting services provided

· Have a “Neighbourhood Day” – have a meal together.  Learn from each other.

· Invite local schools to be involved in a poster art project with teachers and parents both involved

· Encourage young people to use their energy in a constructive way in emergencies and times of need.  A New Zealand example was The Student Army organized by students to help clear streets and properties following the Christchurch earthquake.

Plan short projects, 6-8 or so weeks at the most.   Then people will be able to have the satisfaction of seeing results quickly.

When you have had a successful bridge building project please tell us about it as others may also like to begin a similar activity.   Going outside of your church buildings to involve people in positive ways nurtures families for community peace and harmony.

As we say in the Maori language – He tangata, he tangata, he tangata – it is people, it is people, it is people.

THEMES FROM THE ACTION PLAN:
Please remember to keep the themes to the fore when planning activities.  The themes are:

· Communication

· Work with Families

· Building Self-esteem in Women

· Break the Barrier

· Violence against women

· Health

· Education

ATTRACTING YOUNGER WOMEN    (Psalms 71:17)

Keynote Speaker The Very Reverend Pamela Tankersley stressed that while there are difficulties in appealing to a new generation, talking of peace, justice and the well being of women are of much interest.   Let us also ask “What can we do to empower you?”

Peace, justice and the well-being of women and girls have been cornerstones for Bridgebuilders since its beginning.  Let us continue to take those forward in this triennium.

Some key points:

· Listen to young women’s interests and concerns
· Make young women feel valued
· Provide role models and mentors for skills in leadership

· Involve young women in a programme of action – but let them do it their way

Plan projects that last only a short time.  Encourage younger women themselves to mobilize for action while supporting their efforts.

To be attractive to younger women your group must

· Be seen to be very proactive – making it all happen

· Be interested in issues young women can connect with

· provide role models in leadership and being successful in making a difference

· Be flexible in its structure – able to act quickly

· Have leaders who inspire, motivate, and innovate

· Be clearly focused in its aims

· Present no barriers to participation by all women

PAYMENTS

Thank you to the member organizations that have sent their membership fees for the years 2011 to 2014.  If you have not yet paid your annual membership fee for 2012, please send NZD200 or USD100 or full payment covering 2012 to 2014 for NZD300 or USD300, to assist with cost of newsletter distribution, administration and communication by Executive officers.   Please note that when making payment the name of the banking account is: - BRIDGEBUILDERS INTERNATIONAL

ASB BANK, BLOCKHOUSE BAY BRANCH, 519 BLOCKHOUSE BAY ROAD, BLACKHOUSE BAY, AUCKLAND, NEW ZEALAND

ACCOUNT NO: 12-3049-0300526-01

REFERENCE:  (please use your country name)


President: Jane Prichard, QSO

Po Box 99-464, Newmarket, Auckland
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